

Report To: Council

Meeting Date: May 29, 2017 Report Number: FAF.17.73

Subject: 2017 AMO Conference Ministerial Delegation Requests

Prepared by: Troy Speck, CAO

A. Recommendations

THAT Council receive report FAF.17.73 entitled "2017 AMO Conference Ministerial Delegation Requests";

AND THAT Council provide direction regarding the submission of ministerial delegation requests for the 2017 AMO conference.

B. Overview

The deadline for submitting ministerial delegation requests for the 2017 AMO conference is Wednesday, June 28, 2017. Staff are seeking direction from Council as to whether Council wishes to submit any requests for ministerial delegation and, if so, on what topic(s).

C. Background

The Senior Management Team discussed possible delegation requests and felt Council may wish to consider the following two:

- 1) With the Ministry of Transportation to continue to lobby regarding the Town's opposition to any 4/5 lane of Highway 26 between Collingwood and Thornbury; and
- 2) With the Ministry of Municipal Affairs to continue pressing the Town's case regarding levy share inequity.

Of course, Council may wish to direct that delegation requests be submitted on other topics as well.

Troy Speck

D. The Blue Mountains Strategic Plan Goal #4: Promote a Culture of Organizational and Operational Excellence E. Environmental Impacts N/A F. Financial Impact N/A G. In consultation with Senior Management Team H. Attached None Respectfully Submitted,

For more information, please contact: tspeck@thebluemountains.ca 519-599-3131 extension 234

Chief Administrative Officer